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Central Southland College 

Senior Prizegiving 
Tuesday 7th November 2017 

7.30pm in College Hall 

 

Head Students 2018 

CSC Head Students for 2018 were elected recently by students and staff. We are very happy to congratulate the  

successful candidates. 

(Pictured above, left to right): 

Brooklyn Forbes, Deputy Head Girl; Kendra Wadsworth, Head Girl; Alex Dykes, Head Boy; and Lachie Dobson, 

Deputy Head Boy. 



 

 

From the Principal 

Nga mihi nui ki a koutou katoa 

With the great weather we have had, I am sure the students returning from holidays are 

feeling refreshed and positive about the last term of this school year. We are certainly at the 

business end of the senior school calendar, with the seniors finishing today before external 

exams begin next week. I wish you all the very best in your endeavours. 

 

Senior Prizegiving will be held in the school hall next Tuesday, 7th November at 7.30 p.m. 

and I extend a warm welcome to all our parents, caregivers and families to join with us in celebrating our 

students outstanding achievements over the year. 

 

For junior students it will be business as usual leading up to their exciting activities in the last week of 

school. The Year 9 students will have adventure days and the Year 10’s will visit SIT. Junior Prizegiving is  

to be held on Monday 10th December, finalising their academic year. 

 

Looking forward to 2018, the head students have now been elected and I congratulate Alex Dykes,  

Kendra Wadsworth, Lachie Dobson and Brooklyn Forbes on their success. I look forward to working with 

you next year.  

 

In closing, I would like to recognise the hard work and dedication of our Head Students this year. They 

bonded as a team from the beginning and have met all challenges head on. Connor Ballantyne, Carly Foy, 

Fergus Keown and Grace Evans—thank you for your hard work and support over the year.  
 

           

     Ka kite ano 

           

     Grant Dick     

           Principal 

We are very proud to announce that the following students have all  

received scholarships recently. 

 

Hamish Thomson has received a $10,000 scholarship from the University 

of Otago Maori school. 

 

Connor Ballantyne, Willy Dykes,  Maddisen Andrew and Katy Bryan have all been awarded a Leaders of 

Tomorrow University of Otago scholarship of $6,000 each. Connor also received a $6,000 Emerging  

Leaders scholarship from the University of Canterbury.  



 

 

 STUDENT NEWS 

Orientation Day 

Wednesday, 8th November 2017 
for Year 9, 2018 students 

Food & Nutrition Level 3 
In Level 3 Food and Nutrition we have been studying nutritional issues in NZ. There is an issue of young people making poor 

breakfast choices. Breakfast is an important meal of the day, it helps your physical and social wellbeing as well as ‘brain power’ 

for students to further increase their studies and grades. This also improves what the students can be in the future and achieve 

higher goals. 
 
Breakfast can be as easy as eating toast with jam, eating two pieces of fruit or eating a pie on the go. These will also prevent stu-

dents getting hungry in the middle of class and concentrate more. The issue at CSC is only 22% of Year 9’s eat breakfast 2 to 3 

times a week of school days. This is a problem as breakfast is an important meal of the day. Without breakfast, students may 

have a hard time doing their work in class and feel moodier or sleepy. Eating the right type of food can help students feel active 

and better longer than eating sweets for breakfast. 
 
Our goal was to increase the number of students eating breakfast every day by showing the students how easy it is to prepare 

food for themselves or others. This can also give families ideas what to have for breakfast and set out quick and easy food for 

their family. We had to implement a plan to try address the issue. We held a nutritional workshop day for the Year 9’s where 

every student attended 3 different activities all centred around the positive impact of breakfast. There were games and videos to 

try engage the students. 36 lucky students also won a spot prize to cook a nutritional breakfast. All students received a goodie 

bag that they could take home to share with their families.  
 
We hope that with this action plan the students will have an opportunity to share their knowledge of healthy breakfast/food 

choices with the community in the future, and also positively enhance their well-being.  
by Almond Tulabing 

 

CSC recently hosted the HETTANZ Southland Fashion Design and Craft Awards. Students from 

Southland Secondary Schools entered 180 garment and craft items.  

 

CSC students Shane Murphy Armstrong and Shayna McLeod both gained placings.  

 

Angela Richardson, Ashleigh Clare, Dorothy Cox and Joanne Lindsay kindly gave up their time 

to judge the entries.  

 

 

HETTANZ Southland Fashion 

Design & Craft Awards 



 

 

CAREERS CORNER 

by Maree Buchanan & Raewyn Lowe 

Gateway 2018 
Twenty students across Years 11 and 12 have been accepted onto our Gateway programme for 2018. We had a large 

number of students apply for the available places. The programme is very beneficial for the students as they get real 

experiences which help them make good decisions regarding their career pathway. All students on the Gateway  

programme are required to attend school on Tuesday 30th January to complete a First Aid Certificate. 
 
Career Coach 
All Year 10 students got an insight into possible career options when the Career Coach visited CSC last week. The 

students were given an inspirational talk, followed by time on the Coach to use the interactive screens for research. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Work Ready Programme 
Some of our Year 12 and 13 (pictured below) completed their First Aid and a Health and Safety qualification last 

week  to prepare them for the world of work. 
 

 

SIT Taster Days—Wednesday 6th and Thursday 7th 

December 

STAR funding will pay for all Year 10 students to attend 

two Taster days at SIT in December. This is a fantastic  

opportunity for our junior students to experience what ter-

tiary education can offer them. The students will get more 

information to bring home and they will choose which clas-

ses they would like to attend. 
 
 

Congratulations to … 
Katy Bryan and Shayna McLeod who have been accepted into the Bachelor of Teaching programme with the  

University of Otago for 2018. Best wishes to all our school leavers as they embark on their future career or tertiary 

studies. 
 
Looking ahead ... 
7th November  SIT Open night - 4.30 pm-6.30 pm 
6th December  Year 10 Taster at SIT 
7th December  Year 10 Taster at SIT 
30th January  First Aid Course Gateway students/incoming Year 13 

   Course Confirmation Day 

Saturday School – Accounting Level 1 & 2 
 

Saturday School will be held on Saturdays 11th and 18th November in B1 for students interested in getting 

help with Accounting prior to their exams on Tuesday 21st (Level 1) and Thursday 23rd (Level 2). Students 

welcome to attend anytime from 9.30am to 1pm. 

Mrs Engel 

Accounting Teacher 



 

 

 
NCEA EXAMINATIONS 



 

 

 
SPORTS NEWS 

 Pictured left to right: 

 Max McCallum, Luke McMaster, Jacob Hammond, Roy Schuurmans, Phillip Wilson. and Robert Wilson 

 

Six shooters were selected to travel to Hamilton during the holidays to compete in the North Island competition and  

National Championships. Everyone performed well and the following students achieved placings. 

 

• Jacob Hammond and Max McCallum - National Champions in the 2 man skeet team match. 

• Jacob Hammond - 2nd in the National skeet, 6th in the North Island Single Rise Trophy match. He was also selected for 

the 3 man South Island skeet team to take on the North Island. South Island won this match by 2 points. 

• Robert Wilson - selected in the Southland Regional DTL team, who came 3rd in the teams event. He was also selected in 

the South Island team for a North vs South points score match. South Island were the runners up. 

 

Special thanks to Russell, Kelly and Bradley Stewart for all the time they spent coaching us this year and to Miss Dickie 

our teacher-in-charge, for giving up her time to take us to Hamilton.  

 

We are grateful for the support we received from the following businesses who helped sponsor our trip.                         

 

 

 

 

CSC NATIONAL TRAPSHOOTING TEAM 



 

 

 
Things You Need To Know 

        CSC DIARY DATES 

November 

7th Senior Prizegiving 

8th Orientation Day (Year 9’s, 

2018) 

9th NCEA Exams begin 

9-10th Junior Exams 

13-14th Junior Exams 

21st  Year 9 Junior Sports Day, Invercargill 

21-24th Year 10 Camp at Borland 

27-30th Junior Volleyball Tournament 

December 

1st NCEA Exams end 

4th Junior Prizegiving  

5-6th Year 12 Leadership Camp 

 Year 9 Adventure Days 

 Year 10 SIT Visits 

7th Student Reports on Portal/Emailed 

 Last Day for students attending 

8th Teacher Only Day 

CENTRAL SOUTHLAND TENNIS 

Secondary School League 
Mondays after school 

John Street, Winton courts 

30th October - 4th December 

(6 week competition) 

If interested please register your name to: 

Debbie Munro - 021 1873190 or 

centralsouthlandtennis@gmail.com 

School Accounts 
The final invoices for students accounts will be emailed or 

posted this week. These are to be cleared before Friday, 

1st December 2017. Those of you who have automatic 

payments in place need to ensure that the payments will 

clear your accounts by this date. 

 

The School Ripples Magazine is paid for by the school 

donations and will only be given out to those who have 

paid this. 
 

Note:  New CSC bank account number is: 

ASB Bank 12-3154-0144836-00 

International High School Exchange 
STS now has applications open for high school exchanges with departures in August and December 2018 

and January and August 2019. Choose from year, semester and 2 or 3 month exchanges to 16 countries. 

Learn a new language and a new culture with our high school exchange programmes. 

 

 First country choice 

 Over 50 years of experience in student exchanges 

 Make memories and friends that last a lifetime. 

 

With our short term exchanges to Europe you can also go over the summer holidays. This is a great  

opportunity to have that unique experience abroad, but not miss too much school at the same time. 

 

We are looking for host families, try our Host and Go—host an exchange student for one year and enjoy  

up to a $1500 discount off your programme fee! 

 

Contact us for a brochure and start planning your STS experience now! 

 

Phone 0800 991 991 

478 Dee Street, Invercargill 

Email: sts@stsnz.co.nz 

mailto:centralsouthlandtennis@gmail.com


 

 


